Sauk Valley Community College

October 24, 2016

Action Item 4.10
Topic:
2G4 – 12 Area Remodel Project

Strategic Direction:  Goal 1, Objective 6 – Maintain and improve facilities, technology

                                    and equipment

Presented By:

Dr. David Hellmich, Dr. Jon Mandrell, and Frank Murphy

Presentation:

The College’s physics lab is ready to be moved to the third floor, and the College is prepared to alter the second floor space to accommodate the Health Professions offices and to create simulation lab space, the latter allowing the RN Program to expand from 30 – 40 students.  

The Nursing Program has been moving forward with simulation for lab activities to align with current educational practice expectations in its programming.  All regional community college nursing programs have high fidelity simulation labs currently or are in the process of developing this type of lab environment.  The College’s local clinical partners would also benefit from this type of environment for high acuity situational preparation.  

Below is the proposed budget for the project:

[image: image1.emf]Funding Source Equipment Furniture Audio/Visual Construction Fees & TestingContigency Total

Funding Bonds 121,973.00 $  49,220.00 $  5,000.00 $      176,193.00 $ 

Building Bond Proceeds 288,000.00 $  97,000.00 $       65,000.00 $  450,000.00 $ 

Total: 121,973.00 $  49,220.00 $  5,000.00 $      288,000.00 $  97,000.00 $       65,000.00 $  626,193.00 $ 


The current schedule of the project has one area completed by June of 2017; this equipment will be purchased with Funding Bonds in FY17 with the remaining to be purchased with FY18 allocation.  The construction will be funded through Building Bond proceeds.  The funds have been held for RAMP project match, but, due to the reevaluation of the current RAMP project, it is believed that not all the proceeds will be needed for the revised plan match.

Recommendation:
The administration recommends the Board approve the completion of remodeling 2G space for January 2017 in the amount of $176,193 to be funded with Funding Bonds and $450,000 of construction to be funded with Building Bond proceeds.  
